
 
District of Barriere 

REPORT TO COUNCIL 
 

Date:  Dec 20, 2021 File:   530.20/Rpts 
 
 

To:  Council  From:  Bob Payette, CAO  
 

 
Re: Administrative Updates 
 

 
 
CAO UPDATE: 
 
Community Relations:  
 
➢ Road right of way and surveying location behind Chevron property, nothing new on 

negotiations at this time. 
 

➢ Gilbert Smith cross connection issue remains outstanding, the pump arrived and the 
installation has started, District staff will inspect when the system is ready. 

 
➢ The new NTACS coordinator has decided not to continue with the job. We will continue to 

review their funding agreement for 2022 and review their financial situation and processes.   
 

➢ Met with the new CEO of Simpcw Resource Group, Paul Donald, discussed housing potential 
in Barriere and any possible projects to we could work on together to affordable housing. 

 
Development Projects: 

 
➢ Voyageur Country Wilderness Estates is the name of the Dixon Creek Rd Development of DL 

57 & DL 570, MOU was signed with both Mr. Delaney and Mr. Fran, bulk water study is at first 
draft and review stage.  

 
➢ Ongoing work and discussions occurred this past week with the old Go-kart lot beside the BMI, 

concept planning and initial development permitting.  
 
 
Utilities:  
 
➢ DW 3 construction – Spooner Industrial waiting for the delivery of the control panel, shipping 

delays.   
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
CORPORATE OFFICER: 
 
 

• Reminder: The annual office closure for the holidays is as follows:  
o Closed at 2pm Friday, December 24th and reopens on Tuesday, January 4th at 

8:30am.    
 

 
 
*submitted for information 
Prepared by: Bob Payette, CAO 


